
John Henry Keenan is  
a parishioner of Old  
St. Patrick and one of 28 men 
currently in seminary for the 
Diocese of Lansing. Witness 
to Hope will provide 
$3,000,000 in endowment 
assistance to those studying 
for the priesthood in the  
diocese. Here is his journey 
toward the priesthood.  
 
I was born in Connecticut, but my 
family moved to Michigan when  
I was eight. I spent most of my life 
here and attended Old St. Patrick 
Catholic Church. From seventh to 
tenth grade, I was part of a home 
program called St. Augustineôs 
Homeschool Enrichment Program. 
For the rest of high school, I went 
to Washtenaw Technical Middle 
College, which is a program on 

campus of Washtenaw Community 
College where high schoolers take 
college courses. I got a certificate 
in video production, and  
I transferred to John Paul the 
Great University in San Diego. My 
plan had been to be a film director 
someday. I had been going to Mass 
and adoration daily for at least two 
years. It was something that my 
school encouraged, and it put me 
in a position where I was able to 
hear the Lord speaking to me. In 
the beginning of May 2014, I didnôt 
like life where I was. I felt like  
I was in limbo, and I didnôt know 
what I should be doing next. I was 
asking the Lord what I ought to be 
doing, and I could feel he had 
something to tell me. I didnôt  
expect it to be seminary. 
     I felt moved to continue  
praying, and I was in the chapel 

that was in our school and asking 
the Lord very fervently to tell me, 
what he wanted me to do. I heard 
him say very clearly to go to the 
seminary. It wasnôt a material 
voice, but it was a real voice like  
I hadnôt really experienced before. 
     He made clear at that moment 
that I didnôt have to go to seminary 
right away. He made clear to me 
that I could wait a little while, but 
my path to him would lead through 
the seminary eventually. I told 
him, ñOK, Lord. You donôt have to 
tell me twice. Iôll go.ò 
     That was in May 2014 and my 
first impulse was to hurry and  
enroll in seminary right away that 
fall, but when I talked to the local 
vocation director the first thing 
that he said to me, and this has 
been more or less a paradigm, was 
ñYou got to slow down and be  
patient, and listen to what the Lord 
is saying. You donôt even know if 
you want to go to a diocesan  
seminary or a religious order.ò 
     I had a history in two dioceses, 
Lansing, Michigan and San Diego, 
California He said, ñYou have to 
discern which of those you are  
going to enter.ò I respect him a lot 
for having the trust in the Lord and 
the patience to make sure guys are 
praying and discerning well. Our 
vocation director here in Lansing, 
Father John Linden, is very similar 
in that regard.  
     After talking to him, I initially 
thought I was called to join a 
religious order. I was still in a stage  
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Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski,  John 
Marshall, John LaRock Sr., 
Michael Cooper, Phil 
Rutledge, Kathy Cooley, 
Robin Fahmie, Karen 
Prins, Sandra Adams,  
Richard Pelkey, Tom  
Dawson, Pete Siebertz, 
Nicole Brcic, Angela  
DiLaura, John Dziuban,  
Jim Stephensen, Mason 
Rutledge, Georgiana 
Bruen, Wayne DeForest, 
Floyd òDocó Dreffs,  

Ron Fuller, Tom  
Masterson, Noah Kranz, 
Ann Mary òNancyó Phillips, 
Jessica Cox, Katie Hutton, 
Nicholas Pikor,  Roger 
Thomas, Betsy & Charlie 
Rodgers, Pam Wiitala, 
Chris Dreffs 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 

Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Tony DeLellis, 
Mike Nelson, Frank Snaith,  
Allan Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter 
  

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.  
John Henry Keenan,  
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 
 
 

TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

 
GodChildren of the 
Marshall Family 
 
Boudreaux Family 
 
Vince Miller 
 
David Eldersveld Sr. 
 
Ella Wiitala 
 
Parishioners 
 
Helen Swedorski 
 
Robert LaBine 

 
TUE 700: 

 
 

WED 815: 
 

THU 830: 
 

FRI 815:  
 

SAT 400:    
 

SUN 800: 
   

1030: 
 

12:30 
 
 
 
  
  
  

Married Couples  
Weekend  
Spend a weekend away with your 
spouse December 1-3, at St. Francis 
Retreat Center to connect with Godôs 
Grace as a couple. There is ample time 
to spend with your spouse and with 
others including a social hour, special 
dinner, and bonfire.  Register online at 
www.stfrancis.ws or call 517-669-8321. 
Registration fee is $300 per couple 
with a $50 deposit. Refer another  
couple, and receive $50 off your  
weekend fee if they attend. 

Mass with Bishop 
Boyea  

Persons with Special Needs are invited 
to celebrate Mass with Bishop Boyea 
April 8, 2018 at 11am at St. Mary  
Cathedral, Lansing 48933.  Immedi-
ately following Mass there will be a 
luncheon reception. Please SAVE THE 
DATE.  More information to follow.  
 

Heart to Heart  
Apostolate  
ñOvercoming Dissent Through  

Genuine, Transforming Love ò.  
Thursday, November 30, Dr. Janet 
Smith will be the speaker. The evening 
will begin with 6:30pm Mass in the 
Ave Maria Chapel in Lobby C of Dom-
inoôs Farms. The talk will be at 7:30pm 
in Lobby H.  
 

Courage and Encourage  
A ministry helping men and women 
with  same-sex attraction, and their 
families. For confidential  Catholic help 
call Courage: 517-342-2596  
or visit courage@dioceseoflansing.org   
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where it was patience and prayer. I had no idea 
where to start. I had never spent a night in  
a religious house or anything. I went to the Internet 
and typed ñreligious orders,ò found a long list of 
them and went from there. I eventually visited a few 
places around the country. I really just knew God 
wanted me to go to the seminary, but I had no idea 
what his exact plan was.  
     I moved home to Michigan in July 2014,  
specifically so I could discern. I began discerning  
diocesan priesthood more after reading To Save  
a Thousand Souls, which focuses on diocesan priest-
hood, and which spoke to me deeply. That October,  
I went to Father John Lindenôs Lansing discernment 
group, the Foundation, and was pleasantly surprised 
how at home I felt talking to him and the other men 
there. Something just felt right about it. He said  
I could visit Sacred Heart Major Seminary, and it was 
the first place Iôd been where I could see myself being 
there. I was ready to apply after that. 
     Father Linden had me take another month and  

a half of prayer before he would give me the  
application, which I respect him so tremendously for 
because heôs all about true discernment. I did  
apply and I got in, and here I am in my third year.  
Itôs certainly busy. Itôs a full life; itôs a good life. We 
have a lot of work to do, but itôs a good environment 
to be doing it in.  
     My decision, it wasnôt something I had been  
thinking about too much, so I think that it was 
through a pretty direct interaction with God. But, 
once I did, there were people in place to help me. 
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Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 
Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. & Fri. 8:15AM 

Thur. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to  

attend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Tom Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
Deacon 
Dcn. Jim Thibodeau, jthibodeau@stpatricka2.org 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Faith Formation 
James Bogdan (#30) jbogdan@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com  
Pray Requests 
ospintentions@gmail.com  

 
Contributions: 
Weekend of October 29, 2017: $4,926.20 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

Please patronize our sponsors and tell them 
you saw their ad in our bulletin! 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/NOV 11 
B. Carter 
G. Carter 
 

SUNDAY 8:00/NOV 12 
J.P. DeJak 
L. DeLellis 
 

SUNDAY 10:30/NOV 12 
D. Goeckner 
M. Lizzio 
M. Lizzio 
P. Schloss 
J. Schloss 
J. Schloss 
P. Zachmann 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Family of the Month 
Our Family for the 

Month is the Hayes 

family. The Hayes 

family is very  

active in our  

parish. They are 

well known for 

hosting òCoffee 

and Donutsó after our Masses on  

Sunday. Brian and his wife Jeanette are 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Holy  

Communion. Jeanette is also a Vacation 

Bible School (VBS) Teacher and chaper-

ones youth group activities. Their children; 

Ethan, Daniel, Lily, Joel, and Cecilia help 

out at the parish in many different ways. 

Congratulations and may God Bless You 

Brian and your family for your dedicated 

service to Old St. Patõs Church. 
 

Feed the Homeless 
Saturday, November 18th we will prepare 

the food, serve the meal and clean up at 

the Delonis Center in Ann Arbor. Please call 

(734) 973-1790 or email 

(ejwierzgac@att.net), Gene Wierzgac to 

help out. Thank you. 

Knight of the Month 
Our Knight of the Month is 

Steven Andrews. Steven has 

helped at our Parish  

Festivals, Fish Fryõs,  

Pancake Breakfasts and the 

Soccer Challenge. He teach-

es Catechism and has head-

ed up our Christmas Card 

Project. Congratulations Steven and thank 

you for the work you do for Old St. Patõs 

Church and your help with the projects for 

the Knights. 

 

Ink Cartridge Recycling 
The Knights will be collecting empty ink 

cartridges as a fund raiser thanks to Bob 

Tomsic. A box will be in the Parish Center 

Coat Room to accept any type of ink and 

toner cartridges. 
 

Join the Knights 
Become a better Catholic, husband, father, 

brother and man by joining the Knights of 

Columbus to serve our Church. Please 

contact Grand Knight, Brian Heldt at 734-

426-0857 or GK10963@mikofc.org.  

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, November 5 
Donut Sunday 

9:15 Religious Education 

6:30 Youth Group  
 

TUESDAY, November 7 
7:30 Young Adults 
 

WEDNESDAY, November 8 
2:30 Rosary at Regency 
 

THURSDAY, November 3 
7:00 Parish Council Meeting 

7:00 Choir Practice 
 

SATURDAY, November 5 
5:00 Young Family Adoration 

 

SUNDAY, November 6 
9:15 Religious Education 

6:30 Youth Group  

What did the geologist 
say to his boss? 
 
 
 
 
ñPlease donôt take  
me for granite.ò  

https://jokes.boyslife.org/jokes/geologist-and-his-boss/
https://jokes.boyslife.org/jokes/geologist-and-his-boss/
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https://jokes.boyslife.org/jokes/geologist-and-his-boss/
https://jokes.boyslife.org/jokes/geologist-and-his-boss/
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Young Family  
Adoration  
Come join other families 
with young children in 
adoring Our Lord directly after the 
4:00 p.m. Mass on November 11th. 
We will have times of silence,  
recited prayers, and singing  
during a holy half -hour with  
Fr. Tom. Immediately following 
adoration, we will gather for a pot-
luck at the parish hall.  The main 
dish will be provided. Please bring 
a side dish or dessert to share. 
 

Reclaim your Lost 
Items!  

Our Lost and Found 
box is located in the 
Parish Center. Many 
lost treasures are  
hidden there! Books, rings, lockets, 
water bottles, coats, etc. We purge 
this box every once in a while so 
DONôT WAIT! 

Advent Tea  
Save the Date  
Ladies of Old St.  
Patrick, family and friends you are 
invited to our 3 rd annual Advent 
Tea. Saturday, December 9, 2017, 
11:00am-1:00pm in the parish hall. 
Please RSVP by Monday, December 
4 to Beth Ganss at 248-486-3162 or 
mitwins@hotmail.com. Please join 
us as we celebrate the beginning of 
the Advent season. 
 

Pray for the Poor 
Souls!  
November is a month the church 
always exhorts us to pray for the 
dead. Souls in purgatory  depend 
on the graces our prayers and  
sacrifices bring them. Purgatory is  
a dogma of the Catholic Church. 
The Church lists praying for the 
dead among one of the seven  
spiritual works of mercy. One way 
you can do that is by coming to  

daily Mass and offering your Mass 
for the souls in purgatory.  
 

Baptism Prep Class  
Please contact Deacon 
Papp by phone 734-426-
1070 or by email 
(fjpapp@umich.edu) to 
arrange a Baptism  
Preparation Class for 
your infant or child six years of age 
or younger. The date, time, and  
location can then be set to best 
serve your familyôs needs. There is 
no fee for the class. Godparents are 
very welcome and encouraged to 
attend the class with you. This class 
fulfills the Diocese of Lansing  
requirement that parents complete 
a preparation class prior to  
scheduling the Baptism. 
 
 
 
 
 

Peaceful Prayer Vigilï Sunday, Nov. 5, 7amï7pm outside 

Planned Parenthood, 3100 Professional Drive, Ann Arbor. 

Sign up to pray for one hour increments, one time or  

weekly. To sign up, go to 40daysforlife.com/annarbor.  

 

Interfaith Jericho March - Sunday, Nov. 5,  

2-3 pm. We sing, read Scripture, and pray as we walk the  

one-mile block around Planned Parenthood. Biblical and 

appropriate for the whole family! 

 

 

Tonight !  No Youth Group due to the 
Unashamed Conference. 
 

Nov. 12 ,  6:30-8:30- We'll finally be back to 
the Parish Hall for food, fun, and facts.  Let's 
discuss the Reformation as it stands today. 
 

Nov. 19 ,  6:30-9:30 - Introducing Reel  
Theology: we will watch Captain America:  
Civil War  and discuss the theology and  
philosophy it portrays!  

On Sunday Nov 12 following the 8am Mass (about 9am), Mary and Gary Perrydore will hold  
a training session for anyone who would like to learn the ministry of Lector or Extraordinary  
Minister of Holy Communion at Old St. Patôs. We are looking for new lectors and Ministers  
especially from the 8am and 10:30am Masses. If you regularly attend these Masses and can serve, 
come to this session. There will be another session set up for those who already volunteered for the 
Saturday 4pm Mass. Mary Perrydore will contact the Saturday volunteers to set up a time for  
training. Please consider serving for this important ministry and attend the training.  If you have  
any questions, contact Gary or Mary Perrydore at (734) 429-4530 or mperrydore@comcast.net 

Lector and Extraordinary Minister of  
Holy Communion Training  



Watch it Free on Formed.org  
 

This extraordinary film explores the heroic life of a remarkable, modern-day mystic,  

Father Solanus Casey, who was relegated to doing little more than being a simple  

doorman in his monastery. But God would transform the role his superiors assigned him,  

appointing it a far greater significance to be continued even beyond his earthly life: that 

of prophet, healer, and intercessor. 

     Known as a wonder-worker and a powerful instrument of divine healing and hope, he 

touched countless lives. His untiring attention to the sick and poor, combined with his 

prayers, wise counsel, and burning faith brought an unprecedented outpouring of grief at 

his death in 1957. More than twenty thousand people attended the funeral of this selfless 

American-born priest. 

 

A Mass is being held in Detroit on Nov.18th, for the Beatification of Fr. Casey.  
 

To watch the full movie go to formed.org and put in our  
Parish Code: W9M3Q6 If it is your first time you will need to 
create a free account with your email.  

Photo Credit:  
John Tuttle  

Can you 
name  

the 
Saints?  


